
Highlights 
June, 2018 

During the month of  June the Menifee Union School District Governing Board took the following   ac-
tions:  approved an updated cost estimate with WLC Architects for services on the Harvest Hill STEAM Acade-
my K-8 Conversion; approved an updated cost estimate with Neff Construction for construction management 
services on the Harvest Hill STEAM Academy K-8 Conversion; approved RCOE IN30321 Agreement for Audi-
ological Services; approved the Agreement for Data Services with Key Data Systems; ratified the Amendment 
to the Independent Contractor Agreement with Summit Speech Pathology Services, Inc.; adopted Resolution 
No. 2018-69 ordering consolidated governing board member biennial election; approve the 2018-2019 Single 
Plans for Student Achievement for all District schools; approved the Master Services Agreement with IO Educa-
tion; approved the agreement with the Assistance League of Temecula Valley for participation in its Operation 
School Bell program; approved award of bid for the 2018/2019 school year for Gold Star Foods to provide Fresh 
and Processed Produce. 
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Our Governing Board in Action 

Mrs. Cindy Woods, Assistant Super-
intendent, Curriculum & Instruction 
presented an LCAP (Local Control 
Accountability Plan) Overview. Mrs. 
Woods shared an overview of stake-
holder input and the main pieces of 
LCAP.  

The greatest progress demonstrated is 
English Learner progress. Reclassifi-
cation rates increased due to teacher 
training, strategies that are most help-
ful for staffing and learning, the 
adopted new reclassification guide-
lines and now included reclassifica-
tion criteria for kindergartners and 
first graders. Reduced chronic absen-
teeism and suspension rates. Family 
engagement is big part of success. 
Mrs. Woods added that Mr. Joel 
Hood, has trained site administrators, 
district team and teachers on social 
emotional learning strategies.  

Mrs. Ambur Borth, Assistant Su-
perintendent, Business Services 

Mrs. Borth reviewed the 18-19 
Budget Requirements; the Revenue 
Assumptions; the Expenditure As-
sumptions; the Adopted Budget 
Revenue, Expense, and Multi Year 
Projection and Reserves. 

Presentations 
Mr. Bruce Shaw accepted a plaque of 
appreciation upon his retirement, for his 

many years of service as the MUSD 
Facilities Director. It was presented to 

him by Governing Board Member, Mr. 
Bob O’Donnell, and Superintendent, 

Dr. Steve Kennedy. 

Mr. Brian Martes, Principal of Harvest 
Hill STEAM Academy, presented 

some of the uniform pieces that the 
HHSA students will wear beginning in 

the 2018-19 school year. 


